NESCO Board Meeting – February 26, 2013
Present: 
	Arsenal Heights: John Houser
	excused

	Bosart Brown: Mark Saetre
	Mark Saetre

	Brookside: no representative
	

	Cottage Home: Dan Doll
	Dan Doll

	Emerson Heights: Jim Brown 
	Jim Shrum rep

	Englewood: no representative
	

	Fletcher-Lippincott: no representative
	

	Forest Manor: no representative
	

	Grace Tuxedo: Pat Vernon
	

	Holy Cross: Kelly Wensing
	Kelly Wensing

	Little Flower: Tracy Heaton de Martinez
	

	Otterbein: no representative
	

	RMS10:  Pat Paff
	Pat Paff

	Spades Park: Marsha Burkhardt
	Marsha Burkhardt

	Springdale: Shaun Somerville
	Shaun Somerville

	St. Clair Place: Stephen Ball
	Stephen Ball

	TEAR/United: Teresa Sutton
	

	Willard Park: Zach Adamson
	Zach Adamson

	Windsor Park: Chuck Coleman
	Chuck Coleman

	Woodruff Place: Rick Van Dyke
	Rick Van Dyke

	At-Large: Sue Switzer
	Sue Switzer

	At-Large: Chris Staab
	Excused 

	At-Large:  Ruth Shaw
	Ruth Shaw

	At-Large: Ken Holyoak
	Ken Holyoak

	At-Large:  open
	


Guests include: 

· Megan Fetter, Jim Shrum attending for Jim Brown of Emerson Heights.
I. Welcome & Introduction

· The meeting opened at 6:30 pm.  Kelly Wensing invited those present to introduce themselves.  
II. Standing Business  
· Minutes: Ken Holyoak moved they be approved.  Mark Saetre seconded the motion.  Minutes were unanimously approved
· Treasurer’s Report: Chuck stated that there was $1877 currently in the account plus $150 just deposited.    $ 2846.63 for the Feast of Lanterns.  
· Ruth Shaw reported on the Charitable Trust.  Sheila Jenkins is the attorney working on updating the Charitable Trust on Sat. March 02.  Once the Charitable Trust is reinstated, that status will be retroactive and cover past donations.  
·  NESCO Congress
Megan Fetter stated that there were about 140 people at the NESCO Congress.  Ruth Shaw recommended that we send a thank you note to Pastor Mike Bowling for his contribution of the meal. 

Kelly Wensing gave an update on progress in getting a NESCO web site set up.  She also wants to work on Board development.  She would like to see every NESCO neighborhood represented which will open up at-large positions. 
Kelly gave a pep talk about involvement in the standing committees.

Zach Adamson spoke about board members committing to NESCO financially and with their time. He provided the example of donating $500 with money and/or time.  $1500 minimum is needed to take care of the annual insurance .  He suggested that the neighborhoods participate by donating annually.   $100 credit could be given for each event that NESCO sponsors. 

III. Business
· Megan Fetter – Topic:  Surplus property sale is coming up March 22. Neighborhood summit – hopefully will be outside on Washington St. by the library at the corner of Rural on June 8.  
· Sue Switzer -Topic: Bike Rodeo April 27, 10am-noon.  March 4, will be the next meeting and the Bike Rodeo will be the focus.  Flanner Buchanan will have helmets for the kids.  Pat Paff can provide storage at 934 Gray St.  Zach proffered that IREF would be a good partner to work with for bike repairs.  Jim Shrum offered to ready the hot dog cart. 
· Pie Day is on March14th.  Zach stated that there will be games for kids.  He suggested celebrity pie in the face as part of the fund raiser.  Fresh Market will donate pies. $280 is needed to run the event. Starts at 6:30 at the Commonwealth. 

· April 20th is the Great Neighborhood Cleanup Day.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm

Next Meeting: March 26th.  6:30. Legacy Center
